
Memo 
 

To: Chairwoman Brown, Selectman Khan, Selectwoman Kyle 
From: Town Manager 

Beach Parking 
April 1, 2021 

 
 

I have attached the results of a beach survey done by John Starkey, as requested by the Board. 
With much debate having occurred the Board has several options: 

1. Revert to the pre-pandemic placard parking regulations. 
2. Leave the regulation unchanged from last year by issuing no placards. 
3. Strike a compromise and issue one placard per owner, including non-beach residents.  
4. Another solution preferred by the Board. 

 
I am informed that we have issued roughly 1100-1200 placards under the pre-pandemic 
guidelines. Our rough estimate is that number would be reduced by 400 placards under a one 
placard policy. Please let me know if you need anything else.  
 
 


